
Minutes of Selectboard Meeting 

April 6, 2022 

 

Present at meeting:  Selectboard members: Francis Wyatt, Aaron Korzun, Steven Nicholson. Planning Commissioner: Laura Black. 

Development Review Board: Alan Shelvey. Auditor: Rich Biziak.  

 

Members of the Public:  Angie Prozzo, Rocky Lucian, Bob Knudsen, Tim Bruso. 

 

The meeting was convened at 6:30 PM 

 

Agenda: Motion made by A. Korzun to follow the agenda with the following addition: Excess weight permit for Belden Construction. F. 

Wyatt seconded. All in favor, motion approved.  

Road Commissioner’s Report:  Lafayette gave a quote for Wilmouth Hill and Upper Cold River Rd bridges guard rails. Jamie is 

recommending that we go with their quote. They are pretty much the only ones that do this sort of work. $27,926.75 was the quote. This 

will come from the Highway Supplement funds. A. Korzun made a motion to approve the Lafayette quote. S. Nicholson seconded. 

Approved. 

 

Aaron Korzun made the motion to approve the Certification of Compliance for Town Road and Bridge Standards and Network Inventory. S. 

Nicholson seconded. There were no changes from last year. Approved. 

 

Aaron Korzun made a motion to approve the roads Annual Financial Plan for the Town of Shrewsbury that we submit to the state, starting 

7/1/22 to 6/30/22. S. Nicholson seconded. Approved. 

 

Work in ROW Permit: Rocky Lucian and Angie Prozzo would like to add stone to the Gaynor Road for emergency access. S. Nicholson made 

a motion to approve the work in the right of way for Rocky Lucian and Angie Prozzo on Gaynor Road. A. Korzun seconded. Approved. 

 

Excess Weight Permits:  A. Korzun made a motion to accept the excess weight permits from Champlain Valley Plumbing & Heating, Wisell’s 
Earthmoving, Camp Precast Concrete Product, Beacon Sales Acquisition, The A. Johnson Co., Sargent Concrete & Construction, and Belden 

Construction.  S. Nicholson seconded.  All paid fees and have insurance checked by the Town Clerk. Approved. 

 

Proposal for a Shrewsbury Broadband Committee: Laura Black requests that the Town of Shrewsbury join the Otter Creek 

Communications Union District (CUD) to explore the possibility of getting broadband to the parts of Shrewsbury that don’t already have it. 
S. Nicholson made a motion to form a Shrewsbury broadband committee to bring back information to the Selectboard. A. Korzun seconded. 

Approved. The committed will be led by Laura Black and Alan Shelvey. 

 

S. Nicholson made a motion to approve joining the Otter Creek CUD. F. Wyatt seconded. Approved. 

S. Nicholson made a motion to appoint Laura Black as the Town of Shrewsbury’s representative to the Otter Creek CUD. A. Korzun 

seconded. Approved. 

 

Liquor License: A. Korzun made a motion to approve a first-class license for malt and vinous beverages for Shrewsbury Coop at Pierce’s 

(DBA Pierce’s). F. Wyatt seconded. Approved. 

  

ARPA Funds: Barry Griffith is looking into the possibility of the Fire Dept. submitting a request for ARPA funds. 

Rich Biziak wondered about putting solar panels on Town buildings. He will look into it further. 

  

Appointments: S. Nicholson made a motion to appoint Steven Spatz as a Community Meeting House Trustee. A. Korzun seconded. 

Approved. 

  

New Business: Pierce’s store would like to have a sticker that any person could bring trash from the store. 

 

The Selectboard notes the passing of our longtime Poundkeeper Gillian Gaines. Our condolences go out to her family. 

  

Review Minutes: A. Korzun made a motion to accept the 3/16/2022 Selectboard meetings minutes. Seconded by S. Nicholson. Approved.  

 

Review Orders: S. Nicholson made a motion to approve Selectboard Orders #4 for $4,981.31 and Road Orders #4 for $19,604.13.  Seconded 

by F. Wyatt. Approved. 

 

Adjourned at 9:40 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Francis Wyatt 



 

These minutes are unofficial until approved by the Selectboard at the next regularly scheduled meeting. 


